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GATE CITY SANITATION AUTHORITY  

March 11, 2009 

156 E. JACKSON ST. 

6:00 PM 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Jim Craft Called Meeting to order at 6:04 P.M. 

 

PRESENT: Jim Craft 

  Dewey Breeding 

  Cindy Coates 

  Steve Templeton 

Mike Carrico 

ABSENT: Eddie McMillan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MOTION: To approve the Sanitation Authority meeting minutes from February 10, 2009. 

  Motion: Dewey Breeding   2
nd

: Cindy Coates  

 

 

 

 

 

 
John Poole requested that his tenants at 216 Richmond Street want sewer removed from bill.  The property is not on 

sewer it stops short of his property approximately 150 ft. the property has a septic system.  Jim Craft asked if we 

had looked into it.  Town Manager Steve Templeton said we have looked at the property and Public Works Forman 

Stoney Falin also says that the property could be added to the sewer service.  Town Attorney Mike Carrico 

suggested that Public Works Forman Stoney Falin go out to the property and access the cost to add to sewer and let 

them know at the next meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A. Dewey Breeding asked if all equipment has been removed from the sewer plant. 

B.  Andy Miles stated that he attended the PSA board meeting and stated that the plant will be closed May 31, 

2009.  Town Manager Steve Templeton asked for a follow-up letter from town to DEQ stating the same.  

Town Manager Steve Templeton would like to be on PSA’s mailing list.  Town Manager Steve Templeton 

said he and Town Engineer Andy Miles could rotate going to the monthly PSA board meetings which are 

held the 2
nd

 Tuesday of the month. 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

III. PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

IV. UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
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Town Manger Steve Templeton and Mayor Jenkins had requests from businesses to have their sewer bills adjusted 

due to freezing or busted water pipes.  

East End Barber shop has a water line break they have asked that the sewer portion be adjusted.  Joe Maya of Chris’ 

Dept Store has a similar request, he told Mayor Jenkins that the water went into his basement not the sewer. 

Cindy Coates suggested we take a 3 month average of the customer’s sewer bill and adjust it accordingly.  Cindy 

Coates also suggested we have a policy in place if this happens again. 

 

MOTION: To take a three month average and adjust sewer bills accordingly. 

Motion: Cindy Coates   2
nd

: Dewey Breeding 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cindy Coates questioned the difference between December 2008 bills and February 2009 bills.  Town Manager 

Steve Templeton stated it was because we had begun to pay our debt back and it was not shown on the December 

billing. 

 

MOTION: Motion to approve the payment of $25,612.21 as payment of February 2009 bills. 

Motion: Dewey Breeding  2
nd

: Cindy Coates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

None 

 

 

 

 

 
MOTION: To adjourn the meeting until Wednesday, April 15, 2009. 

 Motion: Dewey Breeding 2
nd

: Cindy Coates 

 

  

*Jim Craft adjourned the meeting at 6:24PM. 

 

 

__________________________________________ 

 

 

__________________________________________ 

Town Clerk Danni Campbell  

VIII. OTHER BUSINESS 

IX. ADJOURN 

VI. PAYMENT OF BILLS 

V. NEW BUSINESS 


